CITY OF UHRICHSVILLE
STORM SEWER MEETING
THURSDAY JUNE 10, 2021 AT 6:30 PM

Council President Buck Cottrell called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

The following Council members were present: Michael Huff, Amy Myers, Eric Harmon,
Ron Miller and Bob Baker. Also present: Mayor Haney, City Service Director Everett, Law
Director Ong, Claymont City School District representatives Brian Rentsch, Beth Lint and
Austin Beckley, representatives from Diversified Engineering, and Steve Hamit from The
Thrasher Group.

Belle Everett advised the Committee of the recent meeting between the City
Administration and representatives from the Claymont City School District about storm sewer
issues involving the Claymont Stadium renovation project. Ms. Everett advised that Claymont
will need to install a 24” storm sewer pipe to handle run-off in the area, which would run next to
the 15” storm sewer line operated by the City. Ms. Everett advised that Claymont proposed that
instead of installing a new 24 pipe to run beside the 15” pipe. a new 30” storm sewer pipe
would instead be installed in the area of the project, thus eliminating the need for the new 24”
pipe and replacing the existing 15” pipe. Ms. Everett advised that the cost for installation of this
new 307 pipe has been estimated by Claymont’s engineering firm to cost $100,300, and that
Claymont suggested that the project cost could be divided equally between the City and
Claymont.

Beth Lint and Brian Rentsch provided the Committee with an update on the Claymont
Stadium renovation project. They advised that the storm sewer issue became of immediate
concern, because a donor has stepped forward to provide funding for the field turf installation.
The field turf installation was not set to take place at this time, but the donation has moved up the
time frame of the storm sewer project.

Mayor Haney asked questions of the Claymont City School District representatives about
project costs and whether bids had been obtained.

Council member Myers asked about when Claymont would need the money from
Uhrichsville.

Mayor Haney advised that the City Administration recommends that Council approve
entering into an agreement with the Claymont City School District, under which the City would
cover up to $50,150.00 toward the proposed project.

Meeting adjourned at 6:58 PM.



